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Berne, 21 September 2009 

International Bureau Circular 217 
FIFA World Cup 2010 – Issue of postage 
stamps 
 
 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
The 19th FIFA (Fédération Internationale de Football Association) World Cup is 
taking place from 11 June to 11 July 2010. South Africa will be the first African 
country to host the competition. 
 
As usual, numerous designated operators of UPU member countries are expected 
to issue postage stamps marking the event. 
 
Countries planning to do so should be aware that the issuing of stamps and the 
reproduction of the FIFA 2010 World Cup logo are subject to intellectual property 
rights held by FIFA. 
 
FIFA has informed the UPU that it is willing to assist countries planning stamp 
issues with the necessary formalities. It also informs UPU members that full 
information on reproduction rights, contractual arrangements between FIFA and 
issuing authorities, and options for promoting stamps through FIFA are available 
from: 

Dominique Boyer 
Group Leader, Licensing 
Fédération internationale de football association (FIFA) 
P.O. Box 774 
8044 ZURICH 
SWITZERLAND 

Tel.: +41 43 222 79 98 
Fax: +41 43 222 72 89 
E-mail: dominique.boyer@fifa.org 
 
The International Bureau is willing to help designated operators resolve any 
problems that may arise in the course of negotiations with FIFA. The contacts in 
such cases are: 

Mr K.J.S. McKeown 
Director of Markets Development  
Universal Postal Union 

Tel: +41 31 350 31 23 
Fax: +41 31 351 02 66 
E-mail: ken.mckeown@upu.int 
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or Mr Jean-François Logette 
Philately Expert 
Philately and IRCs Programme Manager 
Universal Postal Union 
Tel: +41 31 350 31 11 
Fax:  +41 31 351 02 66 
E-mail: jf.logette@upu.int 
 
 

Yours faithfully, 

K.J.S. McKeown 
Director of Markets Development 


